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SUBJECT:   IDENTIFICATION OF FUNDING 

Fiscal Year 2013 Homeland Security Grant Program  

Grant Number 2013-00110 Cal OES ID 075-95017 

 

Dear Mr. Dziedzic: 

 

Congratulations, the California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) has identified your 

organization to receive funds pursuant to your application under the Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP).  

The approved projects, and their respective amounts, are as follows: 

 

Project  Funding Source      Amount  
Project J Cyber Risk Management Center  UASI $ 1,012,873 

 

Cal OES must receive and approve the application documents and a final budget for all projects.  All 

Aviation/Watercraft requests, Emergency Operations Center (EOC) projects, and Sole Source Procurement 

requests require additional approvals from Cal OES. No costs may be incurred on any project requiring 

Environmental Planning and Historic Preservation (EHP) review until the US Department of Homeland 

Security/Federal Emergency Management Agency (DHS/FEMA) issues approval. 

 

This grant is subject to all policies and provisions set forth in HSGP Grant. The HSGP requirements are 

described in the DHS HSGP Guidance and Application Kit. 

 

Please submit the final application, and Financial Management Forms Workbook (FMFW), and all other 

required documentation that reflect the approved projects to your Cal OES Program Representative, Maybel 

Garing-Espilla, at maybel.garing-espilla@caloes.ca.gov. If you have any questions, Ms. Garing-Espilla can be 

reached at (916) 845-8429. 

  

Thank you for your work in protecting California. We look forward to working with you and appreciate your 

cooperation and support. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
BRENDAN A. MURPHY 
Deputy Director 

mailto:maybel.garing-espilla@caloes.ca.gov

